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14 November 2024 

 
Dear Deposited Paper Clerk, 
 
It is a requirement to publish a summary of an Accounting Officer Assessment for all 
Government Major Projects Portfolio (GMPP) projects and programmes at Outline 
Business Case Stage (updated at Full Business Case stage as appropriate) or when a 
project or programme joins GMPP.  The AOA summary must be deposited in the House 
of Commons Library ahead of being published on Gov.uk.  
 
Attached is the Terrestrial Natural Capital and Ecosystem Assessment programmes 
Accounting Officer Assessment Summary for depositing in the House of Commons 
Library ahead of publishing on Gov.uk. The AOA summary has been approved by the 
Senior Responsible Officer (SRO), and the Defra Permanent Secretary. 
 
I would be grateful if you could arrange for this to be placed in the Libraries of the House.    
 
Attachments 

• Accounting Officer Summary: Terrestrial Natural Capital and Ecosystem Assess-
ment programme 

 
                

 

 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

Mary Creagh CBE MP 
Parliamentary Under Secretary of State for Environment, Food & Rural Affairs 
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